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September 22, 2015 

Beckstrom Residence 
3411 Hall ST 
Rapid City, SD  57702 

Department of Community Planning & Development Services 
300 6th ST 
Rapid City, SD  57701 

Re: Donna Gilbert’s Conditional Use Permit to allow a B&B at 3414 Hall ST, Rapid City, SD 

Dear Rapid City Planning Commission: 

We purchased our home in October of 2012.  We searched for over 2 years to find our perfect 1st 
home to raise our family.  Even though both my husband and I grew up in Rapid City (one of our 
childhood homes was just a few blocks away), we did not know this lovely neighborhood 
existed.  The house was for sale by owner, and was not even listed.  The previous owners trusted 
that they would have no issue selling this house without a realtor.  The previous owners’ family 
grew, and only moved due to their necessity for a larger house.  One of the primary selling points 
that the previous owners expressed was that the neighbors were friendly, trustworthy, and close-
knit.  This offered an ideal location to have a small-town neighborhood tucked away within the 
city of Rapid.   

Both my husband and I strongly oppose the Conditional Use Permit to allow a B&B on our 
street.  We do not oppose Donna Gilbert’s need to add income (nor do we have an issue with her 
as person or a neighbor), but we have strong issue with the type of traffic that is added by a 
B&B.   

Darin works out of town for multiple weeks at a time.  Locating the Hall ST neighborhood has 
relived our concerns for safety during these absent times as Katie is home alone with our 3 small 
children.  It has taken years for us to fully trust our neighbors to the point of allowing our 
children to play in the front yard.  This is partially due to their age, but more importantly, due to 
the fact that we are cautious of strangers.  Slowly getting to know our neighbors through 
personal interactions as well as small gestures (such as shoveling our sidewalk and mowing our 
lawn), have given us the confidence to trust that our children are safe.  They say it takes a village 
to raise a child, but right now our village is on the verge of losing our trust. 

Katie’s parents (Ron and Diane Heinis) have worked in the hospitality industry by owning 
multiple hotels in the Black Hills area for nearly 30 years.  When you stay in a hotel, your 
expectation of safety comes from the condition of the building, the friendliness of the alert (24 
hours a day) staff, and the locks on your room door.  You do not have an expectation of allowing 
your children to run freely in the hallway with no concern.  Instead, you expect to run in to 
strangers in the lobby, hallway, and all other communal areas.  However, when you purchase a 
home, there is an expectation of safety within the neighborhood.   

There is an expectation that your neighbors are residents of the same street that care for their 
homes, yards, and neighbors.  They know of the dog that freely runs around from time-to-time.  



They look for the dog as they drive down the street; as well as the cat that frequents our yards.  
They know that there a multiple children under the age of 10 throughout the length of Hall ST, 
and look for them as they drive down our street.  They are residents that who have accountability 
to this street.  They are registered and receive mail.  If we live near a sex offender, we are aware 
because the address has been registered.  We do not trust an online background check to ensure 
the safety of our neighborhood. 
 
Now, if the petitioner was requesting a permit to rent a room on a yearly basis (we are not sure if 
permit would even be necessary), that would be completely different.  These new renters would 
become part of our neighborhood.  They would become a resident, who receives mail at Hall ST.  
This person would care about the condition of our street, and would quickly learn about our 
children, pets, and neighborhood in general.   
 
Instead, we have strangers who arrive near dusk (when our children and pets are still in our 
yards).  They drive back and forth searching for their nightly rented room.  Darin has directed 
this traffic across the street multiple times this week.  If this is approved, is there a plan to 
compensate the neighbors for their participation and hospitality to these strangers?   
 
Speaking of compensation, who will compensate for the fact that all of our property values will 
be diminished by this business permit?  If/when any of us (including the petitioner) decide to sell 
our homes; we will not receive what the homes are actually worth because there is now a 
business on our residential street.  This is not a business that we signed up for, nor do we 
support.  If it is going to continue, we should be compensated for the value loss of our homes and 
the hospitality we end up providing.  
 
We also looked at the 3414 home during our search, but we could not afford the price of a fully 
updated home.  Instead we opted for 3411, which needed updating.  However, we still paid a 
premium price for a home in a residential neighborhood that was mere blocks from the business 
district.  We are currently in the process of updating our home in order to increase its value.  We 
trust that the Planning Commission will not allow a permit that will undermine our efforts: 
diminishing the value of our home and our safety. 
 
Furthermore, we have become aware of the petitioner’s accusation that the Hall ST neighbors’ 
opposition is allegedly based upon racism.  We find this claim to not only be absurd, but also 
offensive and inaccurate.  This is absurd to us because until we read her 1st letter in regards to 
this permit, we were not aware that she was a member of the Oglala Sioux tribe.  Knowledge of 
this fact does not change our feelings on this issue.  No one has asked Donna Gilbert to leave.  
We are asking to cease the nightly visit of strangers to our street.  Our opposition rests solely 
upon our desire for a safe neighborhood (free of nightly strangers) and our property to retain its 
value. 
 
Thank you for your consideration, 
 
 
 
 
 
Katie and Darin Beckstrom   
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